# Grey Power Power Quarterly Newsletter

www.greypowerwhangarei.org

**Issue Two 2019** 



#### **Grey Power Whangarei Inc.**

PO Box 964, Whangarei 0140

**General enquiries George Snell** 09 437 5550

Membership enquiries
Lynette Fox 09 436 1822
www.greypowerwhangarei.org

#### **EXECUTIVE**

#### **President:**

#### **George Snell**

Phone 09 437 5550 Email gsnell49@gmail.com

#### Secretary:

#### **Pearl Newman**

Phone 09 434 0686 Email pearl2newman@gmail.com

#### Treasurer:

#### **Ken Goodhue**

Phone 09 430 3826 Email kenandvalerie@xtra.co.nz

#### Assistant to Treasurer:

#### Jim Beniston

Phone 09 437 3827

#### **Membership Secretary:**

#### **Lynette Fox**

Phone 09 436 1822 Email lynfrankiefox@gmail.com

#### **Committee Members:**

#### **Irene Bamber**

Phone 09 459 1946

#### Jan Kini

Phone 09 435 0334 Email janicemkini@gmail,.com

#### **Annette Moncur**

Phone 09 436 3286 Email annette.moncur@gmail.com Cover Picture: **Te Matau A Pohe** (The Fish Hook of Pohe) is a proud feature of the Whangarei landscape, it spans 265 metres across the Hatea River and was officially opened on 27 July 2013.

Thanks to our Sponsors

American Income Life
Calders Design & Print Co.
Carters Tyres
Eves Real Estate
Kamo Club Inc.
Morris & Morris Funerals

**Disclaimer:** The information contained in this publication is given in good faith and has been derived from sources believed to be reliable and accurate. Neither Grey Power Whangarei Inc., nor any person involved in the presentation of this publication accepts any liability for its contents, including advertisements, editorials, opinions, or for any consequences from the use thereof.

This Newsletter is designed and printed by

#### **Calders Design & Print Company Ltd**

2 Poto Street, Morningside, Whangarei

Freephone: 0800 733 113

Tel: 09 430 3113

Email: info@calders.co.nz www.calders.co.nz



www.facebook.com/GreyPowerWhangarei

## President's Word

Welcome to our new design newsletter as generously printed locally in Whangarei by Calders Design and Print Co. for Grey Power Whangarei. Let us know what you think.

At the Public Meeting in March it was approved than an Honorarium would be paid to the President, Secretary, Treasurer and Membership Secretary / Newsletter Editor. This is in recognition of the work they do on your behalf. It was agreed that the President, Secretary and Treasurer receive \$200 each and the current Membership Secretary / Newsletter Editor \$500, subject to review at each Annual General Meeting.

As the next Public Meeting is our Annual General Meeting, as well as election of officers for your Committee, we will be seeking your approval to update our Constitution as follows:

**Section 10(c)** – Administration – Replace Publications Officer with Membership Secretary.

Section 18 – Audit – The accounts of the Association shall be audited by an Auditor, to be amended to read Auditor or Reviewer, as determined by the Executive Committee. The Auditor or Reviewer should be suitably experienced.

**New Clause** – Confidentiality – Privacy of information held or stored on individual members is paramount.

Remember to mark your calendars for our Annual General Meeting scheduled for Tuesday 18 March at 1.30pm at the Kamo Club. Prior to the meeting a light luncheon will be served so come along about 12.30pm and mix and mingle.

#### **George Snell**

President

# We offer a full denture service • Repairs • Relines • Remakes

**COLLIER & JONES** 

**CLINICAL DENTAL TECHNICIANS** 

**Clinton Collier** 

114a Bank Street, Whangarei **Phone: 09 438 8076** 



#### **Future Committee Meetings**

- Monday 10 June
- Monday 8 July
- Monday 12 August

#### **New Committee Member**

Welcome to **Annette Moncur** who has joined the Committee. I am sure her input will be of benefit to all.



# Membership Matters

Thank you very much to all those who have renewed their membership for the current financial year. Renewals have been flowing in at great speed. Also a big thank you to those who have given a donation with their membership renewal, this is very much appreciated.

There are still over 200 members who have not yet renewed their membership. Please attend to this as soon as possible. Any members who have not renewed their membership by the end of July will be removed from our data base and please be aware that if you are receiving Grey Power electricity this will affect the cheaper rate of electricity you are receiving by being a current financial Grey Power member.

Some of you may have paid on line and not received your new membership card. This is probably because you have not returned your Membership Subscription form. Give me a ring if this is you and I will get your details over the phone and issue your card.

On the Membership Subscription form you are asked if you would like to be known by your christian name or initials. Some of you put initials last year and christian names this year, or vice versa. The Membership Cards are printed at the end of the last financial year, so whatever you had chosen to put on last year's renewal form is what was printed on the label for your membership card this year. If you are not comfortable with this please let me know and I will re-issue your card and change your name before next year's labels are printed.

#### **Lynette Fox**

**Membership Secretary** 

#### **Rates Rebate**

The Rates Rebate provided by the Department of Internal Affairs and administered by your local Council applies from 1 July 2019 for the new rating year.

If you received a rebate in the last rating year you will automatically be sent an appointment for this year.

If you have never received a rebate before but think you may qualify do not hesitate to contact the Council and they will assess this for you. If your income is a little over the standard amount for a rebate you may still qualify for a partial rebate.

To find out more phone to Whangarei District Council on 09 430 4200 or 0800 932 463



^ New female adult members only. Valid for 7 consecutive days at participating clubs. Excludes Travel Pass. Offer ends 30-04-20. Standard membership and health conditions apply. Visit http://www.curves.com.au for full T&C's.

All rights reserved. ©2019 Curves.

#CurvesStrona

**Curves Whangarei** 

09 459 6370

#### **Annual General Meeting**

1.30pm, Tuesday 18 June at Kamo Club, Meldrum Street, Kamo, Whangarei.

A light luncheon will be served from 12.30pm.

Guest Speaker – **Vince Cocurullo** from Whangarei District Council will be speaking on Rates Rebates.

#### Raffle Table

#### **Nomination of Officers**

If you wish to nominate someone to be on your Committee please complete the form below and either mail it us at P O Box 964, Whangarei 0140, or bring it to the Annual General Meeting and hand it to the President prior to the commencement of the meeting. The person nominated must be a current financial member of the Whangarei Association, as does the Proposer and Seconder, who must sign the form, along with the person nominated.



a non-profit community organisation

#### Quality Home Support Services in your area

- ✓ FREE assistance/support at home where eligible
- ✓ Service Plans tailored to YOUR needs
- ✓ Trained Support Workers
- ✓ Ongoing, local Support from Nurse Co-ordinators
- ✓ Proudly 100% Northland owned and operated

Whangarei Office: 09 430 2090 www.homesupport.co.nz

Helping Northlanders since 1994

# Nomination of Officers and Committee Membership Please indicate which position on the Committee your nomination is for:

President / Vice President / Secretary / Treasurer / Membership Secretary / Committee Member.

Position:

Name of Nominated Person:

Signature of Nominated Person:

Name of Proposer:

Signature of Proposer:

Signature of Seconder:

### Flu Vaccination

This vaccination is available each year free of charge for those 65 years of age and over, or those with a specified medical condition. It takes up to two weeks for the flu vaccination to provide protection.

Contact your local GP or Medical Centre to make arrangements to have one if you so wish.

Also free of charge for those between the age of 65 and 80 is the Shingles vaccination. Talk to your GP or Medical Centre if you wish to have this vaccination.

#### Winter Energy Payment

This payment from WINZ commenced on 1 May this year and continues until 1 October. There is no need to apply for this payment it is paid automatically to all who qualify.

# Grey Power Annual Conference

This is being held in Wellington this year from 20 to 22 May inclusive. Jan and Lynette will be representing Whangarei Grey Power. This will be widely reported in the next Federation quarterly newsletter.



**Happy (Manpreet Singh)** 

Mob: 021 1433 942 Email: happytilingservices@gmail.com www.desirerenovation.co.nz





8 Maunu Road, Whangarei www.robinsonmemorials.co.nz

PH: 09 438 3201

- · Free professional advice and guidance
- Headstones in the finest quality granite
- · Bronze plaques and ceramic photos
- Installation and additional inscriptions
- · Supply and install anywhere in Northland
- · Restoration work

We are the only registered Master Monumental Mason north of Auckland. Ensuring quality, for your peace of mind.

High quality, locally crafted memorials delivered with genuine care



# Sali Marinkovich

GUARANTEED WORKMANSHIF

Mobile Travel and Cruise Consultant

Mobile: 021 774 033 (24/7) sali.marinkovich@helloworld.co.nz www.helloworld.co.nz

"You are very welcome to visit me at my home office in Glenbervie or if it suits you better I can come to you". I work by appointment in the HELLOWORLD Rathbone Street Office on Wednesdays only.

Email me to introduce yourself and go in to the draw to win a Cabin Bag full of goodies, mention that you are a GREYPOWER Member of course!







Call us when you're thinking of selling you home

Commissions capped at \$10,000 + GST for all Grey Power Members

Steve & Kathy Elliott **09 945 4811** 

steve@professionals.co.nz

"Profit from our experience"



If your retirement savings have been sitting in term deposits for the last few years it is likely your returns haven't been very... interesting.

Record low interest rates have seen term deposit returns significantly lagging most other sectors. Those with a more diversified investment strategy are likely to have enjoyed greater reward for their enterprise.

And, with further interest rate cuts expected, maybe you're thinking it's time to venture beyond your bank but you don't know where to start?

At Investment Solutions Northland we can build you a financial strategy that on the one hand provides you the comfort of being able to plan for your short term lifestyle expenses, and on the other hand takes a medium to long term investing position allowing you to enjoy the rewards offered by a highly diversified investing strategy.



Helping New Zealanders improve their financial outcomes

If you are interested in a free one hour session to explore a fresh investing approach call or email us at:

Ph: 09 438 5678, 0800 66 66 78 Email: whangarei@isnorthland.co.nz